



8 October 2013

Dear Members of the Board of Governors,

The United Nations General Assembly has declared 2013 as the International Year of Water Cooperation to promote and strengthen sustainable management of the world's freshwater resources.

We are pleased to inform that the European Parliament and the World Water Council, with the support of the Cercle Français de l'Eau, the Agence de l'Eau Rhin-Meuse, and the Council of Europe will hold a seminar on Transboundary Water Cooperation on 11 December 2013 at the Council of Europe, headquartered in Strasbourg, France. It is a great honour and pleasure for us to invite you to attend this seminar.

The objective of the seminar is to pursue efforts made during the 6th World Water Forum by promoting successful cooperation programs and demonstrating the mutual benefits of joint water management. It intends to lay the groundwork towards the preparatory process of the 7th World Water Forum on hydropolitics.

We would highly appreciate to hear from you at the latest by 4 November 2013 by sending your registration form to Mrs.Lydie PERRILLAT (lydie.perrillat@cerclefrancaisdeleau.fr). We advise you to book as early as possible your accommodation in the hotels indicated in the logistical document enclosed.

We look forward to welcoming you in Strasbourg.

Sincerely,

Braga

Sophie Auconie

President of the World Water Council

Member of the European Parliament

Sophie arcone

Benedito